
Salisbury Board of Selectmen

Perambulation Minutes

September 28, 2022

ApprovedApproved

Selectman Brett Walker, Chair Present

Selectman John W. Herbert Present

Selectman Jim Hoyt Excused

Also In Attendance:   Matt Burdick, Selectman, Town of 
Boscawen; and Franklin City Councilor Olivia Zink.

1)  Gathering  

The Selectmen met at 5:00 pm, near the border with the Town 
of Boscawen on Stirrup Iron Road / Gerrish Road.  The board 
traveled with the other attendees through the woods and 
located the border marker of Boscawen, Franklin and 
Salisbury.  (See first photo.)

The board then traveled by car to Mutton Road via Webster, 
then walked through the woods / swamp.  They located the 
stone marking the border of Webster, Salisbury and Boscawen. 
It was noted that the stone was almost entirely submerged but 
actually the "TL" carving was visible just beneath the surface 
of the water.  (See second photo.)

No decisions were made and no votes were taken throughout the 
perambulations.

2)  Next Meeting  

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.  The next scheduled meeting 
of the Salisbury Board of Selectmen was scheduled for 
Wednesday, October 5, at 7 pm at Academy Hall.

Respectfully Submitted,
Kimberley Brown Edelmann
Recording Secretary

   These minutes were approved by the Selectboard on Oct 5, 2022
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